BLACK NIGHT Wrestling CLUB

MINUTES FROM BOARD MEETING:

September 10, 2014
______________________________________________________________________________
Attendees: Brian Detwiler; Mike Granbois; Pauline Strausbaugh; Jamie Stock; John Lawler, Chris Williams, Laura Williams 
Meeting began at approximately 8:10 pm

Past Business

1. Reviewed notes from September planning meeting and had 1 correction (eliminate sentence where it states that room rent is going towards paying-off the new mats) identified by Brian Detwiler – notes will be updated and re-issued to the web site

2. Need board members and parents to help with committees, events, etc. to continue moving the program forward

Youth

1. Car wash tickets – need them for the 11/3 registration date

2. Discussed using Centerville Middle School and Hempfield High School for practice facilities this season – more details in upcoming meetings and communications

3. Need help with Mat parents for the upcoming season

4. Anyone that can help with the 11/3 registration should e:mail/contact Rick or any Board member

5. Youth Tourney – date was set since prior meeting and  youth tourney will be held Sunday (1/25/15) while the L-L dual tourney date is 2/15/15  

Jr High

1. Club liaison – Tina may be able to help here but this needs confirmed

Sr. High

1. No report/info

Committees -

1. Fundraising – Car wash tickets  
Brian Detweiler

2. Spirit wear – 


Andrea Schopf

3. Tournament operations – 
Lydia Miller

4. Website – 


Shane Mack and Mike Granbois

5. Equipment/Gear –

Dylan Bard

6. Team Program -


Pauline Strausbaugh

a. Pauline needs the past program info/binders from Alyssa ASAP so the high school programs can be ready in time for the start of the season 

b. Sectional program to be handled by Varsity Club

Budget

1. Still under review/revision but plan is to finalize and vote budget in at October 8th meeting

2. Members urged to review the budget and provide any feedback (edits, updates, additions, etc.) to Rick and Mike prior to the 10/8/14 meeting

3. Currently at a balance of $9334 but two outstanding checks will bring it down to $9160

4. We will sell our own t-shirts at the youth tourney but decided to keep the planned revenue at $0 (positive budget results if sells are decent)

5. Need to know plans for beanies (Rick and/or Andrea) as we have around 46 left ($15 each?)

6. We agreed to use Boutmasters to manage the brackets for the youth tournament again this year

7. We need more details from Shane on expected costs and revenues for the dual tourney – will reflect changes in the updated budget for 10/8

8. Discussed need to maximize profits on the car wash, youth tourney and dual tourney as they are the 3 primary money makers for the club and starting this year we will have the increased expense of room rental fees (discussed in the September meeting)

Meeting Adjourned at 8:47pm 

Submitted by,

Jamie Stock 
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